My name is Kate Scharner, and I am strongly opposed to this bill, it will create more problems for students and faculty alike and take away opportunities for so many students and faculty. Eliminating DEI scholarships, programs, and other things will take away diverse perspectives. To progress in society, we need to hear all sides of the conversation. Not just one. Not only that but limiting what these schools can discuss will create more confusion in what the truth is and takes away freedom of speech. Taking these rights away will set us 100 steps back, I hope you consider what I say, I am a student at The Ohio State University, and I think this bill will be detrimental to the education of future students.